
Our nation faces tumultuous times.
Several key events, many interconnected, have

created an atmosphere of financial turmoil that is
unprecedented in most of our lifetimes. Our State
and local Governments, our corporations, private
business, organizations, and families will not be
immune to these difficult times. I have hope and
faith that America will step forward and bear these
burdens, and that in time, will usher in a return to a
prosperous future.

Our organization, being composed largely of
volunteer emergency services, will play an important
role providing needed services at a cost efficiency
that cannot be matched. Your individual
commitment to serve your fellowman in time of
need is a valuable contribution to our State and
community.

The savings to taxpayers easily translates into
hundreds of millions of dollars each year. The
importance of such volunteerism will be greater now
than in any recent time. Have no doubt, funding
obstacles will be faced by many dependent on
charitable contributions and government
appropriations. The opportunity before you will be
to focus on informing the public and local
government of the value your agency represents.
Many citizens do not know or realize this, and it will
be extremely beneficial to your agency to adopt a
program designed to deliver this message.

Even so, budget squeezes will require you working
with sister agencies to avoid unnecessary duplication

of services, possible elimination of programs that are
not cost effective, or delaying acquisitions of
replacement equipment. Good management of
resources and finances will be required and each of
us can contribute with a positive attitude and support
for our department, local, and national officials who
will be faced with many difficult decisions.
Time changes everything.

The year of 2009 will bring change to our
Association as well. A little over a year ago I decided
for both personal and professional reasons that I
would retire from the Executive Director’s position
in 2010. I did not arrive at that decision lightly. I felt
from a professional standpoint, approaching a two
decade tenure, the organization would benefit from
new blood and leadership.

From a personal standpoint, a recurrence of
bladder cancer in late 2007 had jolted me into
consideration of how long it would take to ensure a
smooth transition for both myself personally and a
successor for TARS. While some knew of my
original diagnosis and surgery in 2001, I had
enjoyed nearly six years of being cancer free. Being
a private person I had refrained from publicly
announcing my personal health concerns. With the
recurrence and surgery in December 2007, a third
recurrence and surgery in July 2008 and six weeks
of immunotherapy this past Fall, I have accepted this
not as a stigma but a fact of life that must be dealt
with.
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I pray that everyone had a safe and joyful holiday
season. I would like to thank Kingsport Life Saving
Crew and Crewettes for hosting this past
convention, the hard work of your people along
with the cooperation of the hotel staff made this a
very enjoyable and successful event. Thank you to
all that attended and those of you that competed,
you all did a great job. Start making your plans to
attend this year’s convention in Pigeon Forge, there
will be something for everyone to do. I would like to
take this time to thank each of you for re-electing
me as your State President. It is truly an honor for

me to serve you in this capacity. If I or any of the
State Officers can help you, please call on us
anytime night or day.

The State Officers met in November to set
committees, brainstorm and do some problem
solving. The State have been presented with several
new and interesting challenges this year. In these
uncertain times, responsibility to ensure that there is
a future for our Association, so we are looking
forward to developing clear objectives to effectively
promote, represent and protect each and every one
of our members.

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE…By TARS State President - Jim Williamson

OBSTACLES OR OPPORTUNITIES?
A TRANSITION TO THE FUTURE

(See Obstacles & Opportunities Con’t)…

See President Continued…



I would like to take this time to thank everyone for
coming to the convention this past year, I hope
everyone had a good time and enjoyed theirself.

It has been a pleasure and an honor serving this
organization as Region II Vice President and State
Vice President. I would like to ‘Thank’ you for all of
the support that I have received over the last several
years serving as a officer for this great organization.

This is a strong organization, with the membership,
training, and the hard work that you put into your
local squad, we can keep this organization as strong as
any in the country. As I said in the past your only as
good as you are trained, for the jobs we have to

accomplish in the type of Rescue work we all do.

I encourage you to review the training schedule
that is published for this year and sign up for any class
that will better the field of Rescue that you would like
to do. As your State Vice President I would like to
thank all of you for supporting the training that we
have offered to over the last several years. If you need
to talk to me for any reason feel free to call me at any
time day or night. Again I am proud and honored to
serve you for another year for State Vice President. I
hope everyone had a Merry Christmas and Happy
New Year. God Bless All..

STATE VICE PRESIDENT …By Kenny Blaker

REGION I VICE PRESIDENT …By Kevin ‘Bucky’Ayers

Hello everyone!

I hope God blessed you all with a safe and happy
holiday season.

I want to thank you for allowing me to serve you as
your State Historian last year and for re-electing me to
the position again this year. This has been an
opportunity to meet new people and make even more
friends across the state.

We had a good turn out in the scrap booking
competition and I look forward to an even better turn

out this year. There were some really amazing books
and creativity. Some of our folks had scrap book
disasters when computers crashed and photos were
lost. Who says that this competition isn’t stressful?? I
would like to see more and more books every year.
This is your history.

I look forward to seeing you at classes, meetings,
and convention. Take care, keep those cameras
flashing and call or email if I can help you with
anything.

TARS HISTORIAN …By Dujuana Weaver

Rusty and the training committee have set the
training schedule for this year. There will be some new
classes offered. My challenge to those of you that have
not taken a class recently, is to make plans to attend
at least one. I think that you will not only get your
moneys worth, we all might just learn something from
each other.

Also, I would like to encourage each of you to
make plans to attend the February and June region
meetings. It will help you make new friends and visit
with some that you haven’t seen for a long time. If you
have new members or members that haven’t been to
a meeting, please invite them to come.

I am looking forward to seeing each of you at the
meetings, training, and visiting your squad buildings

during travels.

This organization that we are a part of is great, but
can be even better if we all participate. We need to be
proactive and support first our local squad functions,
next our region callout's and activities. By each of us
doing our part we can help to make TARS stronger
and continue its’ growth. We are made up of
approximately 4,800 men and women from over 114
different organizations. If you think about the fact that
the majority of our membership is volunteer, that’s
speaks volumes for our members.

I would like to sum it all up in a few words “This
organization is run by those that show up, so take
an active part.” God bless you and take care of each
other.

PRESIDENT MESSAGE CONTINUED
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As I begin my first year as Region 1 VP , I know
there is a lot to learn and understand about the office
I will be holding. I would like to thank everyone for the
support and confidence they have put in me to hold
this office. While I have had the opportunity to visit a
lot of the squads in Region I over the years, it makes
me realize just how dedicated people are that we have
in the TARS family.

When I joined my home squad nine (9) years ago I
never dreamed of having such a passion for being a
volunteer in an emergency service. When I get to

travel across this state assisting in training, it gives me
great pleasure to know when I am traveling that I
know someone is there to help in case of a
emergency.

As the New Year begins I wish all the very best and
will be looking forward to seeing everyone in February
at the region meeting. If there is anything I can help
any of you please don’t hesitate to give me a call. Stay
Safe and Be Careful out there as we do our Volunteer
service.



On January 3, 2009 at the Baymont Hotel in
Cookeville TN. a special called TARS Executive Board
meeting was held. The purpose of this meeting was in
reference to the action taken on December 10, 2008,
by Executive Director Steve Carden in requesting and
accepting the voluntary resignation of State Training
Coordinator Rusty Williams as a paid employee of
TARS. In the best interest of TARS, a compromise
was met and agreed upon by Executive Director Steve
Carden and Rusty Williams. This compromise is stated
as follows: Rusty Williams would rescind his voluntary
resignation as State Training Coordinator and
Executive Director Steve Carden would rescind his
actions in asking for the resignation. This action would
reinstate Rusty as the paid State Training Coordinator
with some new guidelines.

A committee was appointed by me, which consists
of the training committee who include Kenny Blaker,
Kevin ‘Bucky’ Ayers, Jim Houston, Cecil Nunley, and
John Weaver. Also appointed were Steve Carden,
Rusty Williams, Sam Oldham and Tim Bell.

This committee was charged to oversee the
progress of Rusty Williams. State Vice President
Kenny Blaker set a committee meeting to be held at
the Newport Rescue Squad on February 7, 2009.

This meeting is to set realistic goals and objectives

for Rusty to obtain by October 2009. These goals will
be agreed on by the committee and an on-going
evaluation process will be implemented.

The committee will report to the Executive Board
at the Double Tree Hotel in Murfreesboro on March
28, 2009. The Executive Board will in turn make a
report to the Board of Directors. The committee will
once again report to the Executive Board at the
Double Tree Hotel in Murfreesboro on July 10, 2009.
The Executive Board will again make a report to the
Board of Directors.

The final meeting of this committee will be at the
Music Road Hotel & Convention Center in Pigeon
Forge October 1-3, 2009. This meeting will take
place during the 54th annual convention. The
Executive Board will make their final report to the
Board of Directors. Also, at this point a final three
year review of the paid State Training Coordinators
pilot program will be completed determining its
success or failure.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of
you for taking an interest in your local Organizations,
TARS and the Rescue College. We can’t have one
without the others and in order to stay strong we need
to support each other moving toward a common goal.

Simultaneously, during the banner year of 2008 I
was faced with as difficult decision as I have had to
make as Executive Director of this Organization.
(Reference President’s Special Called Executive Board
Meeting Report). The Executive Board did not support
me in this decision. I hold no hard feelings toward
anyone and accept their determination with respect,
and as an attempt to mitigate a difficult issue under the
circumstances. Nonetheless, I stand by my decision
and its basis, contained in a full evaluation on record
with the State Secretary, as being in the best interest
of this Organization.

Subsequently I have decided to accelerate the
search and confirmation of this Organization’s next
Director and intend to complete my tenure at the end
of the fiscal year June 30, 2009. The Executive
Director needs the full confidence of the Executive
Committee, which the position answers to. To delay
this transition any longer than necessary would not
serve the interests of the Association.

Ironically in the last week I have been informed of
another recurrence of my cancer which is to require
surgery at the end of January. This simply confirms
my decision to proceed with the process of seeking a
replacement. I am a person of faith and believe
everything in life has a purpose and reason. I choose

to believe this not to be an obstacle, but an
opportunity to focus 100% on my personal battle.
Additionally, this organization deserves someone that
can give it their full attention and commitment.

I may not see many of you during the February
meetings, depending on my recovery and required
treatment, however I hope to be active as possible and
working through the hiring and training period for the
next director.

I have been very blessed to have had the
opportunity to be involved in this Organization for 35
years. The experiences and friendships made have
been an important part of my life. I deeply appreciate
the cooperation and support I have been afforded and
trust you will extend the same support to my
successor. My challenge to you is to continue your
dedication and service to your local unit and your
Association. While some obstacles may appear, may
you treat them as opportunities, for when one door
closes, another one often opens if you look for it.

May God Bless You, this Organization,
and our Nation.

OBSTACLES OR OPPORTUNITIES CONTINUED
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SPECIAL CALLED EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING REPORT
…By Jim Williamson – TARS State President









Groundbreaking ceremonies were held Monday
afternoon for the Tennessee Fallen Firefighter Memorial on
the grounds of Clarence "Pete" Phillips Fire Service and
Codes Enforcement Academy on Unionville-Deason Road.

“Regional firefighters will attend this campus and visit
this spot and know exactly, without misrepresentation,
what they are aspiring to become and what the risks are,"
said Collierville Fire Chief Jerry Crawford, president of
Tennessee Fire Chiefs Association.

Among the dignitaries participating in Monday's
ceremony were Commissioner Leslie A. Newman of
Tennessee Department of Commerce and Insurance, who
serves as the state fire marshal; State Sen. Jim Tracy; and
State Rep. Curt Cobb.

The site for the memorial was dedicated in October
2005. Since that time, firefighters statewide have been
raising money, in part by selling memorial pavers. The
original fund-raising goal for Phase I of the project -- a plaza
featuring the sponsor bricks and the names of fallen
firefighters -- was $225,000, but in-kind assistance reduced
the actual cost to $180,000, which has now been raised,
part of it by brick sales and part by corporate donations.
Tennessee Fallen Firefighter Memorial committee president
Ed Kay, Chief of the Sparta Fire Department, said
organizers hope to have that phase ready for dedication by

Sept. 11 of this year.

Kay, who presided over Monday's ceremony, said Phase
II of the project will include statues. Several speakers at
Monday's ceremony said fundraising will continue, both for
Phase II and for maintenance of the memorial once it is
opened.

"I just want to say this means a lot to our family," said
Marilyn Satterfield, widow of Nashville firefighter Paul
Satterfield, who died while on duty in 1998. Mrs.
Satterfield and her son Evan, who is also a firefighter, had
been present for the dedication ceremonies in 2005, and
attended the groundbreaking as well.

Crawford said that he had worked with 15 of the 78
fallen firefighters who will be memorialized. He referenced
a Bible passage, John 15:13: "Greater love has no man
than this, that he lay down his life for his friends."

Retired Shelbyville Fire Chief Garland King, who was
one of the prime movers in encouraging the state to build
the fire academy, expressed pleasure at the progress
toward construction of the memorial. Retired firefighter
Charles Vance delivered the invocation and the colors were
posted by the Columbia Fire Department Honor Guard.
Fire and Codes Academy executive director Roger Hawks
welcomed visitors to the event.

22000088 YYeeaarr EEnndd RReevviieeww::

In December 2008, the Tennessee Emergency Medical
Service Board met in final session for the year. 2008 has
been an exciting year with new changes in EMS Practice in
our State. I urge you to keep up-to-date with the latest
changes in EMS Rules and Regulations by visiting the TN
EMS Division website at

http://health.state.tn.us/ems/index.htm

PPoolliiccyy CChhaannggeess ffoorr RRuullee MMaakkiinngg HHeeaarriinnggss:

A new policy change for rule-making hearings was
implemented in 2008 by the TN Department of Health. It
is now standard policy to require that rule-making hearings
be conducted in conjunction with each particular Health
Care Board Meeting. This policy change requires that EMS
rule making hearings take place on the days of scheduled
EMS Board Meetings. In my opinion, this is a very positive
change in policy. The rule-making hearings will now take
place at predetermined times throughout the year versus
being conducted between Board Meetings.

The TN EMS Board is a legislative body, and the Board
Meetings fall under the Sunshine Law. Visit the TN EMS
Division website to view the Sunshine notices. You can also
find a complete listing of the 2009 Board Meetings on the
website.

PPrrooppoosseedd CChhaannggeess ffoorr 22000099::

In Volume 14 of the Rescue Line, I reported on
changes in the EMS Law which affect ambulance colors
and markings.

The changes came about through State Legislation. In

2008, the EMS Board Chairman, Robert Byrd, appointed
an Ad Hoc Committee to study current ambulance
requirements and specifications.

The committee made recommendations to the Board
with proposed changes in the EMS Rules and Regulations
involving ambulance markings. The proposed changes
were passed by the Board to the rule making process. The
EMS Division anticipates that this issue will be presented for
rule making during the March 2009 EMS Board Meeting.

New Air Ambulance Standards were also proposed in
2008. The Air Ambulance Standards Sub-Committee has
worked tirelessly over the past several years to propose new
regulations which will update the Air Ambulance Standards
in the TN EMS Rules and Regulations. The proposed
changes were passed by the Board to rule-making at the
September 2008 Board Meeting. The Division anticipates
that this issue will also be presented for rule-making at the
March 2009 EMS Board Meeting.

SSuummmmaarryy::

I encourage anyone interested in EMS Practice changes
to contact the TN EMS Division. Most information can be
obtained by visiting the EMS website, or you can contact
the Division at 615-741-2584. TARS is a great
organization, and as always, I am very proud to represent
you and our Association. Should you have any questions or
comments, or should you require any information about the
EMS Board, please feel free to contact me. I can be reached
via e-mail:tbell@cannoncountyrescue.com .

EMS CORNER  …By Tim Bell, NREMT-P, CRT     January 2009
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GROUNDBREAKING AT TENNESSEE FALLEN FIREFIGHTERS MEMORIAL
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Fees for some classes changing in 2009
Certain adjustments to some class fees have been made for this year.

Fees have remained unchanged for a number of years and costs have
continued to rise making necessary these increases. On college level
programs you will note there is a difference in the swift water rescue fees
versus other college level programs. Internal course costs have dictated this
to keep the program solvent.

Level I Instructor fees are being adjusted to $15 per year with the fee to
continue to be collected biannually when an instructor updates. Squad level
class fees will be adjusted around the 1st of April and will reflect the following
adjustments. Basic Extrication & Full EVOC/VKF both will cost $12 and
include the certificate & wallet card. Extrication-Recert will increase to $9.50
and include the wallet card only being issued. Extrication series certifications
remain a 2 year suggested time period to recertify. The EVOC/VKF as a full
program including the driver competency component is suggested as an
initial baseline for departments and should be conducted at least every 4 years
or sooner as determined by local standards. The EVOC/VKF-Recert, being
the 3 hr classroom only program, may be used to meet the required State
statutory requirement for annual driver training and will cost $5 for wallet
card documentation and has a 1 year certification period allowed.

The certified roster option will remain for the VKF program for agencies
who do not desire individual documentation or CEU’s at a minimum annual
cost of $50 (up to 25 people) & $2 per person thereafter.

The Blood Borne Pathogen program will remain as an available rider to
include on either program series which issues a card or combination
certificate/card class documents when taught in conjunction with those
classes at no additional charge. This option is not available on the certified
roster selection for VKF. If taught as a stand alone program, and a certificate
is issued for the BBP class, the charge will be $12. These are the first price
adjustments in 5-7 years and still represent a value unmatched when
compared to similar programs which can cost many times the registration
and documentation fees.

Harassment & Discrimination Prevention Training
All instructors in the TARS system are being required to complete

a program regarding prevention of harassment & discrimination in
emergency service organizations. This training will be conducted at
each of the regional instructor updates in April of 2009 and 2010.
College level instructors will complete the training in their updates as
well. Further reinforcement of association policies in regards to no
alcoholic beverages being endorsed in connection with functions, and
the importance of HIPPA regulations will be addressed as well.

Website Changes and Updates
The website has become a valuable tool for communicating

information over the past decade. Many changes and new resources
continue to provide a faster more efficient way for the association to
conduct its business. With such technology come many challenges as
well. This past year, multiple attacks by computer hackers created
havoc with our forum, website access, and class roster/ documentation
system. Despite increased security measures being implemented, a
second successful penetration required a major revamping of the
programming and security features that resulted in over a month the
online system was required to be under repair. We are currently testing
for any flaws and making corrections as needed in order of priority and
hope to have the systems back up in the next week or so. Certain
changes will require your cooperation in the new system, such as
strong password protection and additional steps before access is
granted in secure areas. We are making progress on the testing of a
new membership & squad database area which will make updating of
resources, membership, and certain features that will benefit TARS full
unit’s ability to keep up with administrative records a reality. This
testing will begin this year and hopefully will launch sometime by 2010
for operation.


